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Moses Lake Classic Car Club 

MLCCC General Meeting Minutes  

Date: November 9th, 2023 

Members in Attendance: 27 (Twenty-seven)  

We really started off with 28 (twenty-eight) but Harvey Ericson had to leave right away due to a flat 

tire. 

Intersection of Grins and Giggles: 

Dave opened the pre-meeting with Ann Robins telling the jokes this time. All decided they need a 

joke writer! Ha! Ha! 

Meeting called to order: 7:00 PM/PST (Bob’s Restaurant, Moses Lake, WA) 

By President: Dave Robins “Thank you for being here tonight.” (Decorations by: Karen & Clay 

Crook which were American flags). Karen & Clay graciously stepped in for Ray & Mary Mayo, who 

were out sick.  

This is our second (2nd) General Meeting of MLCCC’s Fiscal Accounting year. (2023-2024)  

“So, I hereby Declare …. Let the fun begin.” 

Pledge of Allegiance: (The American Flag – Stars & Stripes)  

Welcome Guests & Returning Members:  

Dave reminded all to read the website on a regular basis to see what is new or events happening 

with the club and to continue to clock their mileage to and from events and to hand in their mileage 

at the next general meeting on December 14th, 2023. 

Dessert Winners: 

  1st place – Diana Workman – Reese’s Peanut Butter Pretzel Pie 

  2nd place – Glenda Anderson - Grandma’s Apple Crisp 

  3rd place – Ann Robins – Pecan Pie Brownies 

Dave thanked all who participated, and he thanked the servers who helped us do the judging.  

Secretary’s Report:  Dave asked if the October 2023 minutes be read aloud or approved by 

unanimous vote by those present. A motion to accept minutes as reported on the MLCCC website 

was proposed, seconded, and approved.  (Note:  For members who cannot access MLCCC website 

Paul Boehm or Vicki Green will snail mail upon request.) Vicki is the custodian of MLCCC’s 

“SIGN-UP LIST” for table decorations for the general MLCCC meetings each month. Our next 
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meeting will be December 14th and Vicki Green has decorations for that month. The list was passed 

around for folks to sign up for 2024 and is now complete. Thanks to all who signed up. 

Treasurer’s Report: (Bob Kent) 

The current checking account balance as of October 1, 2023, is $8,900.84.  Bob will be writing a 

check to Youth Dynamics for $1,116.  

Dave reminded us that we need to get serious about raising funds for the community and our bank 

account. He also thanked all those who participated in our events to raise funds throughout 2023.  

Bob will begin collecting $15 dues for 2024 in January. Bob reminded us that he still has the $30 

Club Logo license plate plaques available and MLCCC ballcaps available for $20 each.  

Webmaster’s Report: (Paul Boehm) 

Paul reported that he has been updating the website as things/events come up. He has posted 

pictures of the downtown Moses Lake Sip & Stroll event that took place in September as well as the 

Youth Dynamics Show & Shine in November. If you have pictures of an event that is not posted let 

Paul know. The membership list is posted but hidden from public access. If you need help locating 

let Paul know. Paul is still printing name badges if anyone wants. Paul is still looking for help with 

the website. The email address is info@moseslakeclassiccarclub.com.  

Acknowledgements: (For Month of October)  

Birthdays:  December – Marcie Ostenberg, Paul Boehm, Dave & Daryl Robins   
 

Rear View Flashbacks: (Clay & Karen Crook) 

Everyone spoke about the great turnout for Joe McCullough’s funeral by the car club. They really 
considered it a celebration of a life well lived. Bob Kent read a note from Myra thanking the club for 
coming. She felt like Joe would be looking down from heaven with a big smile on his face. 
 
Bill and Glenda Anderson put together an album of their travels through the years to different car 
shows. If anyone would like to review, please let Karen Crook know. 
 

Unfinished Business: (Dave Robins) 

None. 

Door Prize Drawings: (Judy Kent) 

 Winners Drawn:  Brett Boehm – Miniature car. 
       Bill Anderson – Stuffed turkey  
       Nancy Boehn – Surprise bag. 
       Vicki Green– Car magazines. 
       Judy Kent – Peanut brittle. 
       Karen Crook – Pumpkin patch sign.  
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New Business: (Dave Robins) 

Dave reminded members about the 50th anniversary and promoting it to the Moses Lake community 

as well as surrounding areas. Dave was also asking for ideas from club members as well. Notify 

Dennis Jackson or Larrie Chmela if you have suggestions or ideas.  

We would also like to pick up new sponsors as we go as well. We also need to support the other car 

clubs by attending their events when we can just as they do ours, like Lakesiders, etc. 

Dave said that he had received an invitation from the City of Moses Lake for us to participate in the 

AG parade again this year. It is on December 1st from 5 – 8 p.m.  Check the MLCCC website for 

more details as well as emails from Dave. 

During our latest BOD meeting some suggested that certain individuals were contributing prizes for 

the raffle tickets and that we should consider purchasing from the Club account so that just one 

group of members was not bearing the burden. Unlike the last several general meetings, we received 

a lot of contributions this time. We will see how this continues to work going forward and table the 

Club account for now.  

For the Good of the Cause:  Judy Kent gave a resounding cheer for Bill Anderson about his 

willingness to relieve Gordie Edwards from the call list every month. We thank Gordie for his 

service. 

Dave read a note from Daryl & Laura Robins congratulating us on raising money to present Youth 

Dynamics.  

Events Committee Report: (Dennis Jackson/Roger Simmons)  

Dennis informed the group that he will text everyone about different outings throughout the 
months ahead for dinners, etc.  If you do not want to receive these text messages, please let Dennis 
know and he will remove you from the list.  
 
Dave thanked the Nominations Committee for their efforts in the election of officers for the new 
year.  
 
Judy Kent will head up the Ugly Sweater contest for December. Judy will answer any questions you 
might have.  
 
Brett Boehm will head up the gift exchange for December. Brett will answer any questions. 
 
Nancy Boehm will provide the money tree again this year for us to contribute if you wish. The club 
will match up to $300.    
  
Reminder that some members meet at Bob’s Restaurant on Friday nights around 5 p.m. for 

fellowship and tall tales during winter months. 

 

Winner of 50/50 Ticket Drawing: (Judy Kent)   
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Winner Drawn: Jeff Isaak - $44.00 received.  

November Car of the Month:  Tisha & Dennis Wischmeier – 1967 Mustang 

Meeting Reminder: December 14th, 2023 ---------------Next General Membership Meeting 

Bob’s Restaurant – Moses Lake, WA (No host dining 6:00 PM/PST, Business 7:00 PM/PST) 

Meeting Adjourned: 

Dave accepted a motion to adjourn and a second to adjourn the meeting ... all were in favor. 

Dave closed with “Good Night – Safe Cruising – Help Someone when you can.”  

Adjourned at 8:03 PM/PST.   

 

 

    Car of the Month 

Nov 2023 Car of the month

 

Dennis & Tisha Wischmeier - 1967 Ford Mustang  

We found this car in Carson City, Nevada. It was for sale but needed a lot of TLC. We have 
enjoyed every minute fixing it but try to keep as many original parts in it, such as the 6-
cylinder engine!!! The original color was a pea soup GREEN! It is now Deep Ocean BLUE! 
Love it.    


